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April 10, 2015 

 

 

 

Re: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Waste Control, Inc., 

Docket TG-140560 

 

TO ALL PARTIES:  

 

The Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) entered Order 

11 in Docket TG-140560, Order Granting Waste Control’s Motion for Temporary Rate 

Relief, Subject to Refund, on March 25, 2015 (Order).  The Order, among other things, 

directed Waste Control, Inc. (WCI) to file tariff sheets with the temporary rates, subject 

to refund, utilizing Staff’s rate design methodology, no later than March 30, 2015. 

 

On March 30, 2015, WCI filed Tariff No. 16, to replace its previous Tariff No. 15, 

governing the collection, transportation, and disposal of solid waste, recycling, and yard 

waste.  While WCI has failed to include an increase in its tariffed rates for services 

without customers, the Commission’s review found that the tariff sheets substantially 

comply with the terms of the Order.  These rates are temporary and subject to refund.  

That said, the Commission fully expects WCI to file its future tariff revisions completely 

and consistent with any final order entered within the next three months and prior to the 

July 1, 2015, suspension date. 

 

WCI’s Tariff No. 16 will become effective, as filed, with an effective date of April 1, 

2015, pending a final order entered by the Commission in this proceeding. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

MARGUERITE E. FRIEDLANDER 

Administrative Law Judge 


